

## The Sohmer Family Open Air Campaigners

May, 2017

Website: http://Luke-15.org • Phone: 603-244-6292 • Email: mark@Luke-15.org

## BIG NEWS: We're Starting a NEW OAC Branch in New Hampshire!!!

- **OAC** put Mark in charge of pioneering and directing a Brand-New Branch in NH.
- New Hampshire is a fantastic location to reach the Lost because so many people are moving here from other states and other parts of the world!



What Will We Be Doing? The same we did before, but "more."

**MORE** Reaching out to the Lost wherever they gather to share Christ with love, compassion, and urgency!

**MORE** Partnering with Churches to train Christians in effective Evangelism, and bring them with us to put their new skills into practice!

**MORE** Evening Beach Evangelism that's been so fruitful over the years.

**MORE** Bible Clubs intended to reach unchurched kids in schools, neighborhoods, churches, wherever God opens doors.

MORE Subway Evangelism in Boston. We're still actively sharing Jesus in the Boston Subways, and we don't intend to stop. The whole world comes down to the subways. What a mission field!

MORE serving Churches by evangelizing at their events. Whether it be delivering a Sunday-morning Sermon, preaching a chapel service for students, teaching Sunday School for any age group, participating in AWANA, VBS, or any other way we can be of support, we're here to build up and equip the Church!

**MORE** trusting Jesus to direct us to where He wants us to go!







The OAC Van brings Christians and

equipment to where the unsaved are.

## **We Need Your Help...**

- There are startup expenses with any new Ministry, just like there are startup costs for a new business.
- <sup>⊕</sup> We've already taken money from our salary to pay for office equipment & supplies.
- Our largest expense is for a Ministry Van.
- This van will be vital to bring teams of Christians out to where the unsaved are.
- It's so effective when Christians are trained in Evangelism, and then go out and actually experience it. It makes them much more likely to personally share Jesus with friends and strangers as a lifestyle!
- **⊕** Building up the Church for Evangelism is a big part of the ministry of the NH Open Air Campaigners Office. A van will allow us to do this! We need your help.

## Would you please help get us started in NH with a one-time donation?

This van is a valuable investment for 10 or more years of Effective Evangelism Ministry!

**Please Note:** For the purpose of simplifying the tax ramifications of these expenses, donations for the van and NH branch are being handled by our Local Church, and not through OAC.

100% of donations will go towards the Ministry Van and supplies. None will be kept back for administrative costs. All donations are 100% tax-deductible.

**To give by check:** Please make check out to "Calvary Bible Church" with a note in the "memo" section that says "OAC NH Branch Fund." **Please mail check to:** Calvary Bible Church, c/o OAC NH Branch Fund, 145 Hampstead Rd, Derry, NH 03038.

To give online: Please go to http://Luke-15.org/new-oac-branch/#donate and follow instructions there.

**Please Note:** To protect your privacy, we won't be told who has given to this fund. So *sadly we won't be able to personally thank you* for any donations you give to get us started in New Hampshire. You will, however, get a receipt from our church.

We made a short video that explains what is happening. Would you please take five minutes to watch this video? You can find it at: http://update.Luke-15.org



New Hampshire is strategic for Evangelism because of **large populated cities**, all situated closely together, and each with its own unique demographics.



Manchester is filled with busy streets, a large stadium, lots of schools, commuters, students, housing developments, and so much more!

**Portsmouth** is a large tourist attraction, with rich history, industry, culture, and lots of opportunities for outreach.





**Concord**, the State Capital, also attracts tourists with its history, politics, large population, and many businesses.

**Nashua**, so close to the Massachusetts border, is a large city, densely populated, and with so much potential for outreach.





Hampton Beach has been a gem of an evangelism spot for years, and I greatly look forward to spending even more time sharing Jesus with the people who come from all over to enjoy the beach, concerts, and fireworks.

We're excited, (and a bit scared) of running this new branch of Open Air Campaigners. But we believe in faith that God will lead us and get all the glory!

Thank you so much for your prayers, financial support, and notes of encouragement, without which we would not be able to reach the Lost for Jesus Christ!

Thank you for prayerfully considering donating to get the NH OAC Branch started! (Details on how to give are on the other side of this newsletter.)

We go out to bring the gospel of Jesus Christ to where the people are because **people matter to God!** 

We thank God for you! With love in Christ,

Mark, Shelby, Vivienne, Juliana, Caleb & Gabriella

Please contact us anytime! mark@Luke-15.org, or 603-244-6292